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REPORTS FROM THE FIELD

(Montpelier) We are irrigating like crazy and unable to transplant due to the high heat and the
fact we wanted things on plastic.






(Little Compton RI) A warning from growers in southern New England; watch your garlic and
think about harvesting it early! We were shocked how mature the bulbs were. A good
proportion had begun to split. Quack grass and nutsedge are having a field day with all the
wetness and the flow of nutrients. Remember late July is when you need to get an employee
out there with a mower for the next few weeks keeping those seed heads from maturing (some
quack grass can set more than one seed head); otherwise you will be banking that seed for
years to come. We are getting good at weed-whacking our winter squash just before the vines
run. We decided that a good cover of copper fungicides would be smart to protect the squash
before getting splattered with weed juice. In the past, it has seemed that fungal problems
follow quickly behind emergency weed-whacking next to squash, peppers and other crops.
Melons growing well this year but | am expecting the flavor to be washed out; our peaches
certainly taste that way.

(Plainfield NH) The weather continues to impact our farming season with washouts, lighting
strikes, intense heat, although for the last two days we have basked in its moderation. Crop



Customers at farm stand seem to forget all about the 5-6 weeks of rain and think we have a
great growing season because the day is sunny and hot. Others who have their own gardens are
coming because they gave up. Still haven't hooked up the drip irrigation although it would help
with nutrient loss.

(Barton) Very good weed growth. Many crops lost due to wet weather. Mesclun mix seems to
be doing well under shade cloth. Tried hoops with Agribon but wind kept ripping it out of the
ground. So far the shade cloth is best option for us, though it is expensive. Tomatoes are finally
here. Cherry tomatoes are ripening nicely and larger ones are filling in. Squash was a 99% loss
due to wet/lack of germination and then cuke beetles. Hope it dries up a bit so we can use our
drip irrigation at least once this year. Beets and kohlrabi doing well though choked with weeds.
Also quite a slow year for sales but maybe the sun will help if it comes out again.



Blossom end rot: black/brown rot on calyx end due to lack of water movement through plant
that transports calcium. Reduce humidity, irrigate sufficiently; usually the next cluster of fruit
are fine. http://vegetablemdonline.ppath.cornell.edu/factsheets/Tomato_BlossRt.htm

Septoria leafspot (small black spots with gray centers) and Alternaria leafspot (bulls-eye



